
Summary of Burtle Parish Council Meeting – November 2022 

Highways Cllrs were pleased to note that the dip in Edington Road outside of Hillview and edge 

potholes in Edington Road and Station Road have been repaired. Clerk to draw highways attention 

to the deterioration of the road surface by Sweet’s corner in Mark Road and several deep edge 

potholes in Westhay Broad Drove  

Tipping in Catcott Broad Drove has resulted in the vehicles involved leaving large quantities of mud 

on the highway making it dangerous for all road users. Highways dept have swept the surface in the 

interests of road safety. 

Speed Indicator Device and Road Safety no progress to report 

Planning Cllrs unanimously agreed to support the following applications:  

55/22/00005 Erection of new front (NE) porch and two storey detached garage with carport to the 

front (NE) boundary, with alterations to fenestration. Also, alterations to entrance gate, 

repositioning of oil storage and garden shed at The Old Vicarage, Mark Road, Burtle.  

Cllrs did note that they were sympathetic towards the comments of a neighbour regarding siting of 

the external staircase and that it would impact on their privacy in the position shown. 

55/22/00006 Subdivision of dwelling to form 2no. separate dwellings, including the regularisation 

of converted garage to ancillary accommodation at Station Farm, Station Road, Burtle 

Cllrs had no comments  

55/22/00008 Erection of single storey rear (SW) extension with parking alterations at 2 The Cross, 

Catcott Road, Burtle 

Cllrs had no comments 

Enforcement Issues Cllrs continue to engage with Sedgemoor Enforcement Dept, Natural England 

and Environment Agency regarding the numerous planning breaches within the parish. 

Somerset Emergency Community Contact Agreed that Burtle Parish Council details be entered on 

the data base as the emergency contact for the village. 

 

Date and time of next meeting Wednesday 7th December 2022 at 7.30pm in the Village Hall 


